[bookmark: _GoBack]From: Carol Evans-Gill 
Sent: 30 January 2019 17:14
To: Paul Seckington
Subject: 18/01894/OUT

Dear Sir

I recently sent a letter to Bob Neville objecting to the above proposed planning application for 25 new houses in Sibford Ferris along the Hook Norton Road.

I would like to reiterate, very strongly, that this development would be catastrophic to a village the size of Sibford Ferris.  It is completely unsustainable and will add tremendously to the chaos that already prevails in the village regarding the heavy volume of traffic, lack of roadside parking, standstill "snarl ups"; experienced daily due to the fact that vehicles cannot pass because of the narrow road that runs through the village.  Infrastructure, already insufficient, will escalate and life for the residents will suffer greatly - in many more ways. 

Who said rural life is idyllic.  Try living on a day to day basis, experience the frustrations first hand and then tell me how another 25 dwellings will be of benefit to our (already exasperated) community??

Carol Evans-Gill


Sent from my iPad

